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STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT:  

Proposed Ordinance 2012-0401 would convert the Housing Opportunity Acquisition Fund (HOF) from a first tier capital improvement fund to a first tier operating fund with no change to its purpose or operation.

SUMMARY:

As noted, if enacted, Proposed Ordinance 2012-0401 would convert the Housing Opportunity Acquisition Fund (HOF) from a first tier capital improvement fund to a first tier operating fund with no change to its purpose or operation. 

The Housing Opportunity Acquisition Fund (HOF) was created in 1990 through Ordinance 9368 to acquire, purchase, renovate, and construct housing for low-income families, seniors at risk of displacement and homelessness, homeless individuals and persons with special housing needs. The HOF is funded through a variety of state and local dedicated funds.

The HOF was established as a capital improvement fund. However, because the County no longer acquires or holds title to any capital asset related to the housing projects developed and supported with HOF funding, the Executive has proposed to convert the HOF to an operating fund with the same name. 

ANALYSIS:
The proposed conversion of the HOF would be consistent with the structure of the Federal Housing and Community Development Fund (FHCD), through which DCHS manages federal block grant funds for housing and community development.
 

The transfer would be a technical change only and is intended to provide greater transparency, as well as greater operating efficiency by making budgeting and accounting processes for the HOF similar to the FHCD. 

REASONABLENESS:

The proposed ordinance makes a technical change that would increase consistency among the County’s housing funds and would provide greater transparency and operating efficiency.

INVITED:
Cheryl Markham, Housing and Community Development Manager, DCHS

Tyler Running Deer, Budget Manager, Health & Human Services, PSB

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Fiscal Note

� Because FHCD manages federal funds, it must remain separate from the HOF for audit purposes.
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